Brompton Ralph Annual Meeting of the Parish Council.
was held via Zoom on Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 7.30pm.

Present:  Councillors K. Turner P. Hole (by phone), D. Holmes, S. Baker,               C. Sumner (by phone), P. Scott (by phone), H.Scott (by phone).
Members of the Public: G. Turner, L. Lloyd, F. Nicholson (County Councillor)
Clerk: B. Smith.
Election of Chair:  D. Holmes proposed S. Baker.
                                 C.Sumner proposed  K.Turner.
                                 P.Scott     Seconded K.Turner
As there was no seconder for S. Baker,  K.Turner was the only valid proposal and was put to the vote. C. Sumner, P. Hole, P. Scott and H. Scott all voted in favour and D. Holmes and S. Baker abstained.
Acceptance of Office:  K. Turner accepts office and signs the acceptance form.
Election of Vice Chairman: K. Turner proposed P. Scott
                                                 P. Hole seconded P. Scott.
There were no other proposals
 He was elected unanimously, and accepted office.
Apologies:  None.
Declaration of Interests: None.
 Minutes of the last A.G.M. held 7th May 2019: Item 3. Typo should be P.Scott not P. Hole
Proposed by P. Scott and seconded by C. Sumner.
All agreed to it being a true record.
Matters arising: H. Scott reported that the chiller in the shop was now working.
County Councillor Frances Nicholson was asked to say a few words regarding the proposed Unitary Council.  A decision will be made by the Secretary of State in the summer of 2021.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Finance: As at 30th March 2021 a balance of £10,836-05 was held in the account. The precept of £3250 was transferred into the account from SWAT in April 2021 but as yet no bank statement has arrived.
Date of next AGM:  First Tuesday in May 2022.
An extra meeting to be held on June 22nd 2021 to discuss Auditor’s report and agree A.G.A.R.
Meeting closed at 8.06pm.
